
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

NEWSLETTER 

19th December 2019 

 

News about: Our Shine Celebration 

The children who have ‘Shone their Light’ this term are: 

Base 1 -   Charlie B, Elly, Sophie, Amelia, Finlay, Rebecca, Tess, Billy, Chloe, Sienna, Elliot, Holly 

Base 2 -  Oliver, Charlotte, Daniel, Ellis, Zorianna, Elijah, Alex,  Ruby, Busola, Frank, Hannah, Scarlett 

Base 3 –  George, Emily L,Tom, Ella, Emily J,Clark, Evie-Mai, Ralphie, Ava, Leo, Freddie, Jules 

Base 4 -  Shaan, Alice, Sophie, Naomi, Jake C, Archie, Lottie, Rhianna, Kitty, Abigail, Isaac, Darcy 

Base 5 –  Charlie, Maiy’bel,  Stanley, Evie J, Hendry, Nicole, Lucy, Natalie, Isabelle, Edward, Tyler, Isabella 

Base 6 -  Joshua, Kingsley, Jacob, Sidney, Georginna, Izzy, Holly, Oscar, Aston, Evee-Mae, Grace, Thomas 

Base 7 –  Thomas, Lydia, Ellis,  Darcie B, Liam P, Joshua, Millie M, Olivia, Grace, Ruby, Harrison, Daisy W 

Base 8 -  Phoebe, Ronnie, Erin, Sophie, Evan, Finn, Olywyn, Harry, Jake, Lottie, Joseph, Jack 

 

We hope that you have enjoyed your  

weekends with the Herdys! 

The diary entries are lovely 

to read. 

News from: The Head’s Office 

So, in what feels like a blink of an eye, the 
Autumn Term has finished. 

There have been so many moments that I 
have loved and so many occasions when I 

have felt such pride at the behaviour, 
achievements and obvious enjoyment of 

the children of St Andrew’s. 

I will write to you in  January explaining 
changes made this term and future            

improvements planned for the new year. 

I would like to thank all staff, parents, 
friends of St Andrew’s and members of 
the local community who have helped,  

supported and prayed for our school this 
term.   

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas 
and a happy and healthy New Year. 

Becky Black  

 

 

Thank you and Goodbye  

to Mrs Baines. 

After 4 years working in our school     
office Mrs Baines is retiring 

to enjoy time with her    
husband and family. 

She is a much loved friend 
and colleague to us all and 

we wish her well. 

We shall miss her. 

RETURNING TO SCHOOL in 2020 

TUESDAY 7TH JANUARY  

Gates open at 8:40 

   Please remember PE kit. 

WANTED! 

If you have any LEGO at home 
that is no longer being used by 

your family, we would really  
appreciate having it in school if 
you would like to donate it to us. Thank you. 



 

News about: Our Christmas Craft packs for 
Home Start. 

The School Councillors made up 30     
Christmas Craft packs which will be       

distributed in the local area.  

 

 

 

Thank you for your generosity; it has been 
lovely to know that we are able to support 

local families in this way. 

Mrs Tomlins (a Trustee from Home Start) 
helped us make up the packs. 

 

 

 

 

News about: Christmas Dinner 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

News about: First Half Spring Term Clubs 

We are pleased to be able to offer some new Clubs from January. 
Children who want to join Lunchtime Clubs just need to talk to the 
relevant teacher and go along to the Club on the relevant day.  

Football & Girls’ Football are not running next term.  

Homework & High 5 are continuing as before and  
children already on those registers just need to turn up. 
If any children wish to join these two clubs please ask at the   
office for an application to go on the waiting list.  Year 3 children 
can now apply for the High 5 waiting list. Forms from office. 

Clubs begin in week commencing Monday 13th January. 

 
DAY Lunchtime After School 

Monday Barry & Sandie’s Lunch 

Club: (B1) 

 

Tuesday Coding Club: 

Mrs Waring (ICT Suite) 

FITC (External Club) 

Ask office for details 

Wednesday Choir: Mrs Spilling 

Sodoku/Colouring:  

Mrs Parker (Chill Out) 

Homework: ends 4.15 

Mrs Smith &  

Mrs O’Connor, B7-8 

Thursday Reading: Mrs Maginn High 5: ends 4.15 

Mrs McQueen and Miss 

Brennand 

Friday Construction—Lego/KNex: 

Mrs Jeary, B2 

 

Thank you to 
Mrs Holland, 
Miss Cottrill 
and Mrs Kett 
for such a  
wonderful 
Christmas  
Dinner!! 


